MINUTES OF THE NOVEMBER 8,2002, SPECIAL MEETING
OF THE MADISON COUNTY ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY
HELD AND CONDUCTED ON THE *™® OF NOVEMBER, 2002, AT 8:00 AM.
IN THE MCEDA UPSTAIRS CONF ERENCE ROOM
OF THE 1855 COURTHOUSE IN CANTON, MISSISSIPPI

The special meeting of the Madison County Economic Development Authority was duly called, held and
conducted on the 8th day of November, 2002, 8:00 a.m. in the 1855 Courthouse in the City of Canton,
Mississippi.

Members Present: Chip Estes, Barbara Gray, Thomas Johnson, Billy Thames and John Wallace, Also
present were Jerry Acy, Bob Montgomery, and Joy Foy.

Guest: Bill Banks, David Richardson, Marc Sharpe, David England, Kathy Mangialardi
and Ken Wilbanks

Chairman Johnson announced that the members who were present constituted a quorum and declared the
meeting duly convened and ordered the Notice and Call of the meeting filed with the minutes of the
meecting.

Chairman Johnson explained that the reason for the special meeting involved the sale of property, land
acquisition, possible litigation and personnel matters.

A $1.4 Million grant for a Model One-Stop Center was discussed. The grant will flow through the Central
Mississippi Planning and Development District (CMPDD). A Planning Committee has been named and
work has begun for identifying the facility’s requirements. Mr. Acy explained a request from the Canton
Model One-Stop Site Committee for an appropriate site within the Canton Commercial and Industrial

organizations wishing to partner with the One-Stop. It was noted that Holmes Community College will be
invited to manage and oversee the video conferencing lab for the One-Stop Center. Mr. Richardson
reported that the Board of Supervisors will commit to do the site work and pave the parking lot.

Mr. Estes made a motion to approve a Resolution, copy attached to and made a part of these Minutes by
reference, that would request the Board of Supervisors to authorize MCEDA to borrow the money, build
the facility and lease the facility for the Canton Mode] One-Stop Center. After a second by Dr. Thames,
the motion was unanimously approved. It was understood that MCEDA would formally request site work
from the Board of Supervisors and acreage from the Canton Municipal Utilities.

Ms Gray made a motion to request that the Board of Supervisors authorize MCEDA to borrow up to $1
Million for construction of the One-Stop Center. Afier a second by Dr. Thames, the motion was
unanimously approved.

Dr. Thames made a motion to enter closed session for the purpose of determining whether or not to
declare an executive session. Afier a second by Mr. Wallace, the motion was unanimously approved.
Whereupon Chairman Johnson recessed the general session and convened the closed session.

After discussion of matters, Ms Gray made the motion to return to open session. Mr. Estes seconded the

land sales, land acquisition, personnel matters and possible litigation.



Mr. Estes made a motion to enter Executive Session, After a second by Ms Gray, the motion was
unanimously approved at 9:40 a.m.

the CCIC 15 acre site at $7,40
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